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time to time, and then shut his eyes.."At need," Ard said.."No, nothing. And if a girl visits a man, what then?".his face. "And if you're not, you'd
better dowse all the same. That way you'll stay above ground."It always seemed to me they're sort of alike," he said, "magic and music. Spells and
tunes. For one thing, you have to get them just exactly right.".stream that came out of the woods to join the little river running down to the bay,
Medra camped.monster emptying its lungs of air, the light reappeared, the girl pushed open the door. A real."No," he said. "I don't know the
way.".volcano called Andanden standing over all.."I didn't say anything wrong," I defended myself. "I only wanted to know. . . Why are you.The
history of the Four Lands is mostly legendary, concerning local struggles and accommodations."Get back, you black-hearted bitch!" she yelled.
"Home, you crawling traitor!" And the dogs fell.air like a knife, and Ayeth fell backward against a chair, staring..not a shred of power left in me to
follow him with. So he got away from Roke. Clean gone.."Sorry," I muttered and began to pace. Behind the glass a park stretched out in the.his
realm, rebellious groups of sorcerers that called themselves the Hand. Eager to find his.good. But in the dark years, wizards sold their skills to the
highest bidder, pitting their powers.He went slowly round to the eastern side of the hilltop, bright and warm already with the light of the sun a
couple of fingers' width above the horizon. Looking under the sun he saw the roofs of a town at the head of a bay that opened out eastward, and
beyond it the high line of the sea's edge across half the world. Turning west he saw fields and pastures and roads. To the north were long green
hills. In a fold of land southward a grove of tall trees drew his gaze and held it. He thought it was the beginning of a great forest like Faliern on
Havnor, and then did not know why he thought so, since beyond the grove he could see treeless heaths and pastures..He stood tongue-tied. After a
while she looked up at him. "No," she said in a soft, quiet voice, "I don't think it's true. I think all the true powers, all the old powers, at root are
one.".Irian had waited some hours in the Doorkeeper's chamber, a low, light, bare room with a small-paned window looking out on the
kitchen-gardens of the Great House - handsome, well-kept gardens, long rows and beds of vegetables, greens, and herbs, with berry canes and fruit
trees beyond. She saw a burly, dark-skinned man and two boys come out and weed one of the vegetable plots. It eased her mind to watch their
careful work. She wished she could help them at it. The waiting and the strangeness were very difficult. Once the Doorkeeper came in, bringing her
a plate with cold meat and bread and scallions, and she ate because he told her to eat, but chewing and swallowing were hard work. The gardeners
went away and there was nothing to watch out the window but the cabbages growing and the sparrows hopping, and now and then a hawk far up in
the sky, and the wind moving softly in the tops of tall trees, on beyond the gardens..or urgency, she felt that she was waiting. And that silent
expectancy was deepest and clearest.He was fortunate in having met a farm heifer, not one of the roaming cattle who would only have led him
deeper into the marshes. His Ulla was given to jumping fences, but after she had wandered a while she would begin to have fond thoughts of the
cow barn and the mother from whom she still stole a mouthful of milk sometimes; and now she willingly took the traveler home. She walked, slow
but purposeful, down one of the tracks, and he went with her, a hand on her hip when the way was wide enough. When she waded a knee-deep
stream, he held on to her tail. She scrambled up the low, muddy bank and flicked her tail loose, but she waited for him to scramble even more
awkwardly after her. Then she plodded gently on. He pressed against her flank and clung to her, for the stream had chilled him to the bone, and he
was shivering..wooden clogs; and old Coney in the vineyards with his razor-edge knife, showing her how to prune.heart of the teaching of
magic.."Perhaps I am wrong," said Hemlock in his dry, flat voice. "Your gift may be for Pattern. Or perhaps it's an ordinary gift for shaping and
transformation. I'm not certain.".They were both shy. When Medra took her hand his hand shook, and Ember, whose name was Elehal,.Otter
pointed at the low slope that rose before them. "The King's House is there," he said. Gelluk's attention turned entirely away from him then, fixed on
the hillside and the vision he saw within it. Then Otter could call to Anieb. At once she came into his mind and being, and was there with him..she
could not take in the names of the masteries, except that the Master Herbal was the one she.In the lore-book from Way, which he brought with him
in a spell-sealed box whenever he traveled, were passages concerning the true refiner's fire. Having long studied these, Gelluk knew that once he
had enough of the pure metal, the next stage was to refine it yet further into the Body of the Moon. He had understood the disguised language of
the book to mean that in order to purify pure quicksilver, the fire must be built not of mere wood but of human corpses. Rereading and pondering
the words this night in his room in the barracks, he discerned another possible meaning in them. There was always another meaning in the words of
this lore. Perhaps the book was saying that there must be sacrifice not only of base flesh but also of inferior spirit. The great fire in the tower should
burn not dead bodies but living ones. Living and conscious. Purity from foulness: bliss from pain. It was all part of the great principle, perfectly
clear once seen. He was sure he was right, had at last understood the technique. But he must not hurry, he must be patient, must make certain. He
turned to another passage and compared the two, and brooded over the book late into the night. Once for a moment something drew his mind away,
some invasion of the outskirts of his awareness; the boy was trying some trick or other. Gelluk spoke a single word impatiently, and returned to the
marvels of the Allking's realm. He never noticed that his prisoner's dreams had escaped him.."I spoke your true name. It's not what I thought it
would be. And I don't feel easy about it. As if I'd left something unfinished. But it is your name. If it betrays you, then that's the truth of it." Rose
hesitated and then spoke less angrily, more coldly: 'If you want the power to betray me, Irian, I'll give you that. My name is Etaudis.".spoke. Rivers
and streams cut their way seaward through that high plain, winding and pooling,.it. While the throne in Havnor remained empty, for over two
hundred years Roke School served.defend the heaps of stones and earth they had piled over their dead..there and he did not want to be there with
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them. In them he knew was a vague fear of him as a.So he cherished his free hours as if they were actual meetings with her. He had always loved
her,.good bed; he's tired. I'll sleep in the barn and be off in the morning. Cows are a pleasure to.more distracted by whatever it was he sensed in the
earth or air, and through him Ogion felt that.intellectual and moral discipline for the art magic, gathering wizards to work together at the."I haven't
practiced ever since I left, Darkrose," he said. "But the music was always in my head,."Oh, yes," he said, confused, and got up and limped back to
the bedroom for his pouch. He brought.She came to the door and muttered some kind of greeting. They daunted her, these Masters of Roke, and
also their presence meant that the peaceful time was over, the days of walking in the silent summer forest with the Patterner. That had come to an
end last night. She knew it, but she did not want to know it.."So what brought you here?" the Changer asked, stern, but not hiding his
curiosity..sought. And they found no one, nothing. So Lebannen judged it to be a prophecy yet to be.woman, I did not immediately grasp, for it
reached me when my back was turned, as I was.She stared at me. She did not speak. Her lips moved, opened, closed. What was that in her.what
you ask, and for that we ask your forgiveness. But if you seek to stay here you forfeit.He named the Masters, Hand and Herbal, Summoner and
Patterner, Windkey and Chanter, and the Namer, and the Changer. "The Changers and the Summoner's are very perilous arts," he said. "Changing,
or transformation, you maybe know of, mistress. Even a common sorcerer may know how to work illusion changes, turning one thing into another
thing for a little while, or taking on a semblance not his own. Have you seen that?".the end of the long bay, the jaws ready to snap shut. "I will," he
said, and set to it..witchery. His employment was to sniff Losen's food and drink and garments and women, anything that.danced on the crimson
pillars. But Otter could not read the book or the runes. He had never.thirties, with a blunt face and a pleasant look, dressed plain, though the cob
that stood behind."How's that?" she said. "You are. You have to be. Everybody is. What do you say? Shall."Simply as I protect myself," the wizard
said; and after a moment, testily, "The bargain, boy. The power we give for our power. The lesser state of being we forego. Surely you know that
every true man of power is celibate.".the larger bits of eggshell under loose dirt, patting it over them neatly. "Of course I know the."Books?" said a
rush plaiter on North Sudidi. "Like that there?" He pointed to long strips of.Medra stayed three years with Highdrake, and when the old mage died,
the Lord of Pendor asked."Whom do you serve?" asked the shorter and younger of the women, speaking for the first time. She."That was the one
thing you could do that I never could. And you never could teach me.".The Patterner came forward and took her hands in his. His hands were
warm, and she felt so mortally cold that she came close up against him for the warmth of his body. They stood so for a while, her face turned from
him but their hands joined and their bodies pressed close. At last she broke free, straightening herself, pushing back her lank wet hair. Thank you,"
she said. "I was cold.".give Ivory a purse for his journey. It was the first real money he had had in his pocket for.A cat came round the corner of a
garden, no abandoned starveling but a white-pawed, well-."What, to send them back into death?" the Namer said, and the Patterner, "Who is to say
what is the law?"."This is the center," said Veil. "We must keep to the center. And wait.".rained very hard all the night after, and when Hound
thought he had found the boy's tracks, they.Medra did not know, with soft reddish bark and layered foliage. You walked on, and the way
through.The slave stood by, motionless. All the people who worked in the heat and fumes of the roaster tower were naked or wore only breechclout
and moccasins. Otter glanced again at the slave, thinking by his height he was a child, and then saw the small breasts. It was a woman. She was
bald. Her joints were swollen knobs in her bone-thin limbs. She looked up once at Otter, moving her eyes only. She spat into the fire, wiped her
sore mouth with her hand, and stood motionless again..nodded. "But I couldn't do it. I'm a shipbuilder. I can't build a ship to sink. With the men."Is
it in the earth?".The man named Ged went to him and took his hands, which were half stretched out, pleading..him, gaining him a place to stand, a
foothold. Even with Gelluk so close to him, fearfully close,.court for the general good and to study the ethical bases and constraints of their
practice..learn an art you had no native gift for. In such discussions they worked out the names that ever.He groaned and scoured his scalp with his
knuckles. He was sitting on the dirt in their old play-.where the man was he betook himself there very quickly, on eagle's wings; for Early was a
great.more impressions. Occasionally, walking, I lost track of things, although I did not doze at all; I do.to speak a Summoning instead, and the
spell had begun to work before he realised what he was doing."Tell us who you are," the white-haired man said, courteously enough, but without
greeting or.New York, New York 10019.underfoot ended, gave way to porous rock. I passed through a curtain of light and found
myself.King!".violence, their actors to dolls, and their truth- telling to sentimental platitude. Heroes.When he unbound him, the boy tried to pretend
he was still stone, and would not speak. Early had."Where old Early went with the great fleet. I see. Friends there. Well, I know one of the ships
is.he liked to answer a question with a question; but the answers to Rose's questions were always.mother.."It isn't right. It isn't my true name! I
thought my name would make me be me. But this makes it.died, eh?".It is often a matter of considerable importance that the words of these
lore-books not be spoken.The Summoner looked up at Irian. Slowly he raised his arms and the white staff in the invocation of a spell, speaking in
the tongue that all the wizards and mages of Roke had learned, the language of their art, the Language of the Making: 'Irian, by your name I
summon you and bind you to obey me!".Rose was muttering a rote spell, but it was her hands and her little short sharp knife that did most of the
work. The ewe bore the digging knife patiently, her opaque, amber, slotted eyes gazing into silence; only she stamped her small left front foot now
and then, and sighed.."Oh, it's a curse, a curse, this wizardry!" they said..in spells of protection, endurance, peace. They saw the Rule of Roke
established, though never so.Dragonfly rolled her head round on her neck, stretching till the vertebrae cracked, stretching out.living and come to the
far shores of the day.".Magic was a wild talent before the time of Morred, who as both king and mage established intellectual and moral discipline
for the art magic, gathering wizards to work together at the court for the general good and to study the ethical bases and constraints of their
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practice..fountain; I got up, walked on in the spreading light of the new day, until I woke from my stupor."How else?" he said..the hillside with its
grass and bushes in the last of the sunlight, but there was no entrance..head and he would practice it mentally on the harp in his mind, and so drift
off to sleep.."Tell me about yourself," I suggested. "Do you want
to?".file:///D|/Documents%20and%20Settings/harry/...0%20LeGuin%20-%20Tales%20From%20Earthsea.txt (50 of 111) [2/5/2004 12:33:31
AM].He came back in the evening, lamer than ever, for of course San had walked him clear out into the Long Fields where most of his beeves
were. Nobody had horses but Alder, and they were for his cowboys. She gave her guest a basin of hot water and a clean towel for his poor feet, and
then thought to ask him if he might want a bath, which he did. They heated the water and filled the old tub, and she went into her room while he
had his bath on the hearth. When she came out it was all cleared away and wiped up, the towels hung before the fire. She'd never known a man to
look after things like that, and who would have expected it of a rich man? Wouldn't he have servants, where he came from? But he was no more
trouble than the cat. He washed his own clothes, even his bedsheet, had it done and hung out one sunny day before she knew what he was doing.
"You needn't do that, sir, I'll do your things with mine," she said.."One of the old women you had tortured before they burned the lot, you know?
Well, the fellow who.small, bulging bottle. She poured me a drink. It had alcohol in it -- not much -- but there was.caught in that for a day and a
night. When they got out, there wasn't another ship of all the."The Finder" takes place about three hundred years before the time of the novels, in a
dark and.The mage said, "Majesty, as you know, my poor skill has not availed, but I have sent for the."We could find no trace of him. No doubt he
changed himself to a bird or a fish when he left Roke,.your bed," she said. "There's no fire in that room. Did you meet weather, up on the
mountain? They.sacred springs and pools in the gardens of the Lords of Way-into a flood that swept the invaders.the distance several people were
walking; I was not sure, however, that they were not dolls, and.nights. He thought of his mother, or of sunny rooms and hot food, or a tune would
come into his.After a while the Patterner said, "That art, summoning, you know, is very . . . terrible. It is ... always danger. Here," and he looked up
into the green-gold darkness of the trees, "here is no summoning. No bringing back across the wall. No wall.".stood there; I was jostled. And
suddenly I felt like a monkey that has been given a fountain pen or.are going to destroy them. A hundred ships will sail from the Great Port, from
Omer and South Port.there; but those people were unnaturally tall -- and all at once I realized that what I had in front of.severity. "As I see it, the
man who brought you here meant to do harm, but you do not. Yet being.stank and their town stank. He disliked going aboard a slave ship, but the
only vessel going out."Where are you going?" a warm alto answered immediately..He let that sink in for a while, and then continued softly, "And to
work the spell of semblance on.Bilbos lifetime. Don Quixote went riding out to Argentina and met Jorge Luis Borges there. Plus.the bay, over the
little town and a half-finished building on the slope above it, to the top of.dragons are "creatures of wind and fire," who drown if plunged under the
sea. But they have no.were a bit weak, and my mouth was dry, and suddenly my throat-clearing turned to mad laughter.."South and west of
Kamery. The Lord of Wathort's owned it for forty or fifty years.".the island, a sea no boat could venture out in.
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